MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  6.30 P.M. ON  9.4.24
4.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Edward Williams, Sion Ifor Williams, Evan Owen.
4.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Steffan Chambers (Chairman), Nia Rees (Vice Chairman), Sian Edwards, Edward Griffiths, John Ceri Evans, Jennifer Yuill, Beth Bailey, Denise Stone, William Hooban and Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council).
4.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
There were no announcements to make
4.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on March 5th 2024 were found to be correct. 
4.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising frm the minutes
4.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared an interest on any matter.
4.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:-  As you all know by now the Council tax increase is just below 10% which is around £3.50 per week extra on a band D property. I voted against the increase and called for a detailed explanation why the population of Gwynedd went down by over 5,400 which meant a £15 million reduction in Welsh Government funding. Possible reasons are less births, increases in deaths, young people and families moving away because of the lack of jobs and affordable homes and elderly parents moving away to be closer to their families.  I am going to withdraw from the Licensing committees and the Senior Appointment committee. This is because confidential details are included and I don’t want to put my step daughter, who deals with my e mails now that I have lost my sight, in a difficult situation. I have also recommended that Cllr Dewi Owen, Aberdyfi, the new chair of the Cambrian Railway committee to replace me on the Shrewsbury/Aberystwyth Railway committee. When the passenger survey takes place on the Cambrian Coast Railway line I have demanded that a member of our railway group should be on the panel. Gwynedd is asking for the public’s opinion on a draft of the Gwynedd Flood Strategy, to help ensure the county is in a strong position to deal with flooding situations that are likely to arise in the future. The Council will consider responses from the public and from key partners before agreeing on a final Flood Strategy, which will then be submitted to the Welsh Government. Gwynedd – like other areas of Wales – is likely to see more flooding over the next few years as climate change causes more extreme weather events, rising sea levels and erosion along our coasts. I have expressed my concerns to Steffan Jones, head of highways, regarding the A496 at Taicynheuaf, Glandwr and by the Llanbedr sewage works being flooded when there is a combination of heavy rain, westerly gales and high tides effectively cutting off Llanbedr, Dyffryn Ardudwy, Talybont and Barmouth.There have been some slight delays on the railway mainly caused by late trains from Birmingham where there is a lot of repair works going on. The increases on harbour fees at Barmouth is in the region of 8% although some increases are around 6%. New parking restrictions are to take place in the harbour area. Over the past 12 months new staff members have been appointed. Many events, supported by the Barmouth Town Council are taking place, look out for the harbour road being closed during the events. Good weather is essential before road markings are to take place in Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont. The nearest camper van parks by Gwynedd Council are to be in Criccieth, Llanberis and Caernarfon although there is talk that Caernarfon could be included. Barmouth Town Council objected to a camper van facility in Barmouth. Restrictions on Campervan parking on lay-byes on the A 496 are to 
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come into force. Gwynedd Council has a £150 million Housing Action Plan and the council want the views of local residents on their future plans. Tai ar Daith will involve three meetings in Caernarfon on 18 April, Pwllheli on 2 May and Dolgellau at Ty Siamas on 16 May between 3 and 6.30 pm. All departments and organisations will be in attendance and will involve all housing aspects including empty properties, assisted purchase etc.   Approval has been granted by the Welsh Government to purchase former Government Buildings at Penrallt Caernarfon and when completed there will be accommodation for 48 families. Homelessness is a major problem with 158 families in Meirionnydd being registered as homeless in the past 12 months out of a Gwynedd total of 885. The best way to get Gwynedd news is to go on the Gwynedd Council web site and enter ‘press releases’ this prevents the need to have to go through long reports. The National Park will act on Article 4 and there is concern that landlords will give notice to quit to tenant before this comes into force in June 2025. Have attended training about Code of Conduct and quite a few things have changed. I am available on 01341 242758

4.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Erection of single storey rear extension - Fox’s of Dyffryn, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/340F)
Support this application.
Vary Condition No.2 of Planning Consent NP5/58/615 dated 13/02/2019 to reduce the size of the two-storey extension and include a new single-storey extension - Tŷ Bennar, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/615A)
Support this application.

Removal of Condition 3 (Barns to be protected by a roofed and sheeted scaffold) attached to Listed Building Consent NP5/58/LB459B dated 14/12/2023 - Taltreuddyn Fawr, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/LB459F)
Support this application.

Vary Condition No.3 (occupation of dwellings) and removal of Condition No.4 (barns to be protected by a roofed and sheeted scaffold) of Planning Consent NP5/58/LB459A - - Taltreuddyn Fawr, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/LB459E)
Support this application.

4.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Budget Plan 

It was reported that the Council had spent £127,365.90 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was £59,770.94 more expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. The Clerk distributed copies of the Council’s budget plan for the year 2024/25 to every Member and they went through this plan. It was agreed to adopt this plan for the year ahead.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that there was nothing more to discuss with regards to the above matter since the last Council meeting.
C   Village Hall
Cllr. Denise Stone reported that the exterior wall needs to be repaired due to water leaking into the back kitchen and it has been reported that it will be up to the Community Council to pay for this work because it is structural work. It was agreed that 3 quotes were needed to carry out this work and Cllr. William Hooban agreed to be responsible for obtaining these. Cllr. Denise Stone informed the Members that she and Cllr. Jennifer Yuill were waiting for the Environmental Health Officer to come back to them regarding the café and Cllr. Beth Bailey agreed to follow this matter up.
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D   Develop Car Park
It was reported that the development of the above had finished but that signage was needed and the Chairman reported that he had a meeting with Mr. Iwan Ap Trefor of Gwynedd Council about these and he had stated that because the car park was not a pay and display there was no duty of care on the Council but having a sign designating a car park would be good. It was agreed to order a sign with the following words on it "Maes Parcio Llidiart y Park Car Park, short stay with a restriction weight of 3 and a half tons".  The Clerk reported that she had a conversation with Mr. Steffan Jones of Gwynedd Council about the toilet block and he stated that the Council needed to discuss whether they wanted to see these toilets re-open now that there was a car park nearby. It was agreed to have the toilets re-opened and for the Clerk to contact Mr. Steffan Jones to see what doing this would mean for the Council.
E   Christmas 2024
It was agreed that more lights needed to be ordered to be installed on the street lamps and also to hold a craft workshop to make wicker baskets and the Cllr. Nia Rees agreed to enquire about this. It was agreed to create a Christmas sub-committee.
4.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council – Building Regulations Department
Received an e-mail from the above informing the Council that they had received an application to name a new housing estate in Talybont and asking if the Council had any comments on the proposed names or any other suggestions. The names proposed are Ysgethin Agos and Taith Gerdded Rhaeadr. The Members agreed that the names choosen were not appropriate and the name “Dorlan Ysgethin” was suggested and it was agreed that the Clerk would forward this name to them.
B   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department
Received a reply from the above to the matters raised at Council meetings and stating that the Highways Inspector would be assesing the situation on Gors y Gedol Road regarding the overgrown branches. As some of the roadside on this road are private they will be contacting the owner asking them to carry out the work, but if parts of the roadside comes under the responsibility of this department they will be placing the matter on their works programme in September following the nesting season. The growing of brambles along the A496 from Bro Enddwyn junction towards Llanbedr comes from private properties and they will be contacting the owners asking them to cut these brambles back. The walls that have fallen down along Ffordd y Llan Road are boundary walls and therefore the the landowner’s responsibility to upkeep the walls including the ivy as there is a risk to the Council to cut the ivy incase the walls fall and stating they will be contacting the landowner asking him to repair the walls.
C   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department
Received a reply from the Head of Highways with regards to placing a dog poo bin in Talybont and stating that he will be discussing our request to  place a bin in the area with the Service Manager and also asking him to arrange for the Street Enforcement Officer to carry out inspections of the area and report back to them. They will be contacting the Council again to confirm their action.
D   Gwynedd Council – Environment Department
Received a letter from the above informing the Council that Ffordd Glan y Mor, Talybont will be closed on the 22nd of this month while work on behalf of Welsh Water is carried out.

E    Mr. Tony Crawford

Received an e-mail from the above stating that he has found out that the naturists signs in Morfa Dyffryn have been removed and asking for them to be replaced.
F    Dyffryn and Talybont Snooker Club
Received a letter from above requesting financial support from the Council. It was agreed to contribute £500 to them and it was also reported that this amount had been earmarked to them in the Council's annual budget.
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4.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £15,036.34 in the current account and  £21,438.77 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £273.06 (wages) + £134.45 costs = £407.51 
Customs & Excise         - £184.80 – tax on Clerk’s wages

One Voice Wales          - £348.00 – membership fee for the year

E.. W. Owen & Co        -  £228.00  - completing P.A.Y.E on line

A E & A T Lewis Ltd - £48,449.53 – development of car park (final payment)

Mr. G. J. Williams          -  £87.00  -  cut grass in various places in Talybont

Applications for financial donations

Dyffryn and Talybont Snooker Club - £500

The above payments were processesed by Cllr. William Hooban and Cllr. Denise Stone approved the payments and permission was granted to the Clerk/Treasurer to make payment on line or by cheque at the end of the meeting. 
The Treasurer had sent a copy of the Council’s accounts for the year ending 31st March 2024 to every Member. The Members went through the accounts carefully and they all accepted the accounts. It was agreed by everybody that the accounts book be signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.

Monies received since last meeting
Mantell Gwynedd   - £13,060.00  -  reminder SPF grant towards new play equipment

Customs & Excise    -   £5,507.03 –  V.A.T reimbursement

Gwynedd Council   -  £40,374.61 -   reminder SPF grant towards car park development

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £131.85 - translation services 
4.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS

Cllr. Nia Rees informed the Members that a gate had rotted in the play park and she contacted the Tidying Up Team and they were willing to do the work of installing a new gate for free if the Council was willing to pay for the goods. Everyone agreed to this.

It has been reported that the fence around the football pitch needs attention but more information will be available after next week's football club committee meeting.
Concern was voiced that the ditch down Ffordd y Llan had overflowed and the dog poo bin located nearby could not be accessed. It was agreed to contact the Highways Department about this after the Clerk received photographs of the site from Cllr. Nia Rees.
Cllr. Sian Edwards informed the Members there had been confusion with paying for the poppy wreaths and the Treasurer stated that the Council had paid for two as they normally do therefore they were unaware who had not paid.

Concern was voiced that the work on the public footpath near the Ysgethin Inn had still not been carried out.
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